GREAT EASTON AND TILTY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 28th APRIL 2016

AT GREAT EASTON VILLAGE HALL
Present 


 Cllrs – John Lewis (Chairman) – David Rowland (Vice Chairman)




Terry Francis – Clair Southon -  Paul Kelly – Cecile Down – Julia England

Clerk


Audrey Miller

Residents/Guests
Nicola Longman (Village Hall Treasurer) Marina Gray – Betty Tierney – 

Graham Routledge – Linda Thake

1. Welcome to guests

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.45pm welcomed everyone to the monthly Parish Council meeting.

2. Apologies for absence : Tristan Martens – Cllr Simon Walsh (County)

3. Declaration of Members Interests.

John Lewis S.S.E. – David Rowland  S.S.E.,C.A.B., Friends of the Five Parishes – Paul Kelly – S.S.E. 
4. Minutes of last meeting : The minutes of the meeting held on 31st March 2016 , having been circulated prior to the meeting were agreed and signed as a true record.

5. Matters arising : there were no matters arising.

6. Public Forum

Again concerns were brought up regarding the overgrown hedge in Duton Hill, the Chairman offered to look at the problem.
The rain pipe at the back of the village hall needs attention.

7. Village Hall

The Treasurer reported that hirings banked during the month amounted to  £411.50

Monies paid out  Aldi/Booker £29.15 (Cleaning materials) – Caretaker £126 – Andrew/Allen £514.80 (Boiler repairs). Total paid out £669.95

Current balance £29,714.57

The Councillors reviewed the hiring fees and it was decided that everyone who used the village hall should pay the full rate but that the hiring fees would remain the same at present.

The painting of the exterior of the hall would be completed by end of April. 

8. The Annual Governance Statement

The Annual Governance Statement was confirmed by the Council and recorded in the minutes .

9. Adoption of accounts.

Frank Warboys has completed the Internal Audit and the accounts were agreed and signed by the Chairman.

The Annual Return is now fully completed and will be sent to the External Auditors, PKF Littlejohn LLP.

Frank Warboys has offered his services again for next year for which the Council are extremely grateful.

10. Best Kept Village Update
As per the minutes of 31st March 2016 ( item 8),  a decision was made (via email communication) that the Parish Council would give a budget of £2,250 towards the cost of work for this competition. 

Paul gave an update on the activities regarding the Best Kept Village. The entry form will be sent in by 10th May. There has been three working parties in action on the village clean up. The village sign is near completion and should be in position on the village green by end of May. Framed collages are being prepared


to hang in the village hall.

Paul informed the council that David Rowland is going to donate the telephone kiosk, which is in his garden,

to the Parish Council and a new site had to be found for it. After discussion it was decided that the Great Easton Community Association should be the owners of it and a site on private land would be best. The Association would be liable for the maintenance of it.
11. First Aid Classes  : The update would be held over until the next meeting . 
12. Tilty Lunch Gift Sponsorship

The Council agreed to sponsor  gifts which would cost £156.75 + VAT

13. Reports from Representatives

Planning

UTT/16/0958/FUL
Erection of replacement dwelling and garage




Peters Fields, The Endway.



No objections

UTT/16/00038/NEW DEV




New dwelling adj. to Homefield,Mill End Green

No objections

UTT/16/0996/FUL
Proposed erection of 4 domestic stables and

UTT/16/0997/LB

60m x 20m exercise arena.




Abbey Barn Grange Green,Tilty Grange Road

Appeal

APP/C1570/W/16/3145200 Snowhill Nursery, Dunmow Road.

Planning Applications Determined

UTT/16/0240/HHF 
Proposed two storey and single storey extension




Dow Wood Cottage, Mill End Green


Withdrawn

UTT/16/0344/FUL
Alterations to existing vehicular access




Orchard Barn, Dunmow Road.


    Conditional Approval
Playing Fields: The oak tree which was resited from the village green to the playing fields was growing.

Footpaths: 

The  footbridge on FP 20/41 will be closed until the farmer has harvested his crops, so that the heavy machinery needed will be able to have access.

River Interests: Nothing to report

Road Safety/Highways: The Local Highways Panel have decided to support two VAS signs, outside the school. 

.
Airport: Nothing to report

14. Clerk Correspondence

The Clerk had received the Insurance renewal papers for 1st June.. It was suggested that the new Village Sign be added to the insurance policy.
EACH (East Anglian Childrens’ Hospice) requesting a donation. TheCouncil agreed to make a donation of £100.

A report from Highways stating that the pot hole reported at entrance to Abbey View has not met the criteria for repair. It will be monitored.

Expenditure

Monies received in: Dunmow United F.C.  £120 – Dunmow Rhodes F.C. £500 – Precept £9281.50

Cheques ratified: M.P. Curtis £72 (  accountant) -  Messer Landwork £300 (works to river banks) –

 E’ON £13.34 (Burns Playing Field electric.) – S.Smith £150 ( works to river banks) –

 S.Smith £450 (grasscut No2)
15. Any Other Business.

Reports that the Beacon Lightings in Great Easton and Duton Hill were well attended on 21st April and again in Duton Hill for St. George’s Day on Saturday 23rd.

Paul would speak to the owner of the builders lorry parked outside village hall and request he parks rounf the back.

Julia would speak to the new residents in Duton Hill who are parking and blocking the road  

There being no more business to discuss the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at  8.55pm.

Date of next meeting: Thursday 26th May 2016   7.30PM in Great Easton Village Hall

Chairman……………………………………………………Date……………………………………………….

SUBJECT TO APPROVAL

